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OCTOBER 2024
Pastoral Letter by Steve Erickson

The Reason Union Exists, the Reason We Need It and Why 
We Can’t Live Without It

Thanks to the entire tech team for the high quality work they 
do which allowed Marilyn and me to view the entire Sunday 
service online the last Sunday of September. Without it, we 
would not have been able to write this message, but most 
importantly, we would have missed the important benefit of 
the community we drove to be with that morning. We almost 
missed Gary and Waldo’s reminders about the whole purpose 
of why we donate our time, our talents and our treasures to 
Union Congregational Church, and what we receive back from 
that effort.

We started out that morning with great intentions and made it 
to the church parking lot just in time to hear Lynn Van Allen 
ringing the bell. As we found a pew in the back, we heard 
Waldo Eisinger start with a stewardship message focusing on 
the pain of Covid isolation, followed by Gary Kwong’s 
impromptu stewardship moment that focused on the death of 
one of his most important relationships; his child. We had to 
leave just before the passing of the peace (Marilyn, 
unfortunately, started feeling sick again, as has been the case 
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LEADERSHIP
Moderators Marilyn McKnight & Steve Erickson
Vice Moderator Gunder Austin
Clerk Karen Holle
Board of Financial Stewardship Don Hoppe

PASTOR/PARISH MINISTRY TEAM

A committee is being formed to establish a 
pastor/parish ministry team which 

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS
October 1 Waldo Eisinger
October 2 Jan Batman

Dawn Helscher
October 4 Lynn Smith
October 6 Jean Carlson
October 9 Kerry Swenson
October 10 Sabbastian Wilson-Webb
October 17 Gary Turnquist
October 18 Rodney Damm
October 23 Don Smith
October 31 Paul Courneya

Miho Adkins

Happy Birthday!

Adult Learning Linnea Dietrich
Congregational Life Caryl Allan
Justice Ministry Team Sue Kimmel
Worship Heidi Hoppe
Women’s Fellowship Joni Kumpula
Men’s Fellowship Stan Kumpula
Online Sales Cindy Gulbrandson
Tech Team Mike Schmitt

MINISTRY TEAMS

BOARDS
Financial Board Don Hoppe, Sheryl Kaubisch, Caryl Allan
Facilities Board Mike Bohanon, Kerry Swenson
Personnel Connie Schmitt, Chris Swenson
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with her medical struggles off and on during the past year).  But, as I drove us both back 
home, I thought about how both Gary and Waldo provided reasons that deeply resonated 
with us, and perhaps for many others who experience life’s hardships, in whatever form they 
are dealt to us.    

Waldo talked about the isolation he and his family experienced with Covid, and then his 
cancer diagnosis and treatment created a further year of isolation. Gary talked about the 
death of his son. Both messages were not just about pain, but more so about the importance 
of the supporting and loving community our UCC congregation provides. 

Waldo told a story about his daughter and her grandfather going to the hardware store to 
buy important items. As his daughter brought to the checkout some Chicklets gum, (which 
she claimed she would even share with Grandpa), Grandpa asked her three questions:  Do you 
need it, can you afford it, and can you live without it?  As to the gum, she responded, “I could 
probably live without it,”  and then added,  “but I wouldn’t be happy!” 

Applying these three questions about sharing our time, our talents and our treasure (code for 
money) with our church community,  Waldo gave the same answer as his daughter.  
However, I would take it a step further and say that not only would Marilyn and I be unhappy, 
our lives would be dramatically different. We would likely not know any of the people who 
now rate as dear friends who make up our important community support system. We would 
not experience the happiness and love of those who have reached out to us during our 
cancer journey. Like Jimmy Stewart’s character in the movie “It’s a Wonderful Life,”  without 
the UCC community,  we would probably be able to live without Union Church, but the 
journey would be quite lonely and quite different. 

Gary read our community prayer which speaks to the “Reason we exist and why we cannot 
live without Union, let alone not be happy: 

May our harmonies extend beyond our songs. May our distinctiveness be welcomed, 
our identities be celebrated, and our differences be a source of delight.

This life of faith is lived in community where many gifts support the body of Christ. We 
help others, we are transformed in love. May our church serve as a beacon for belonging 
and demonstrate the beloved community of the kingdom in your name this day and 
every day. Transform our hearts and stir our souls. Foster a spirit of curiosity, hospitality, 
and reconciliation to make things right with our neighbors, foes and friends. Lead us on 
the path of belonging.  Amen.

When we feel overwhelmed, afraid, when we stumble and fail, even when we realize that 
some of us hold differing political views, or have ideas or beliefs that are radically different 
than our own, we continue to support each other because as a community of faith, we have a 
greater purpose than in our isolation from each other. And as Gary Kwong urged in his 
impromptu stewardship moment, this Community of Care and Service is the here and now, 
and as Jesus said in the Sermon on the Mount, the kingdom of heaven is now. 

Let’s commit to going forward in love and community, remembering that we might be 
unhappy without Union, but we would also be missing the experience of living in the new 
community of faith as expressed by Jesus in the Gospels.

Continued from Page 1

Lighted Windows — Advent Reflections for a World in Waiting
During this season the ‘windows’ of our human experi

ADULT LEARNING
Linnea Dietrich

Thank you to everyone who contacted Linda with information 
regarding receiving this monthly newsletter via email or the Postal 
Service! For upcoming issues, these requests will be honored. Those 
who have not responded to Linda will no longer be personally 
receiving "The Union News," but feel free to pick one up at church!

NEWS ABOUT THE NEWSLETTER
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PRESENT: Karen Holle, Heidi and Don Hoppe, Mike Bohanon, Marilyn and Steve Erickson, Caryl Allan, Pastor Sheila 
Hunter, Sue Kimmel, Joni and Stan Kumpula, Linnea Dietrich, Mike Schmitt, Connie Schmitt and Gunder Austin by 
Zoom.

Marilyn called the meeting to order.  Pastor Sheila offered a devotional.

The agenda was approved as written. The minutes were approved as written. Heidi/Joni

Sabbatical Update:  The general feeling of the group is that the church is doing well regarding the quality of the worship 
service and administration in general thus far in Pastor Torri’s sabbatical. 

Board of Facilities:  Most of the painting on the outside of the church has been completed by Mark Johnson.  Mike 
reported that Superior Fuel is now our propane company, offering quite a discount compared to Ferrellgas. 

Discussion of moving from a cleaning company back to having a custodian cleaning the church – We have had our current 
cleaning company for about two years. The annual cost is about $7,200, and there are concerns that much of the church is 
not being cleaned at all (downstairs) or that some areas of the upstairs are not being cleaned well. Tammy Lindberg is 
interested in having a job at the church as custodian and is preparing a list of jobs she would perform and what she would 
want to be paid.  Motion:  Council authorizes Connie to meet with Tammy to discuss her interest in having a job 
at the church keeping the building clean.  Mike/Caryl

Board of Financial Stewardship:  Don presented his report for the month of August to Council. Total income for the 
month was $8,664, and expenses were $11,953.  We currently have a positive balance of $14,428 for the year. The 2025 
Stewardship campaign continues. Please prayerfully consider what Union Church means to you and our community and 
make your pledge soon. Thank you.

Congregational Life:  Caryl is happy with the job the team is doing to contact church members that are unable to come 
to a church service.

Worship:  Heidi reported that in-person average attendance for the month was 50, with 10 online participants. There are 
also 10 or more participants regularly at the Birchview Church. We discussed the quality of the services, especially this past 
week’s service with the Camino participants taking part. Linnea spoke a bit about the wonderful experience people had who 
participated in the Hackensack Camino. She would like to offer another Camino opportunity next summer.

Women’s Fellowship:  Last month Women’s Fellowship met at Cindy’s house to make gift bags and cards. The October 
meeting will focus on wine tasting.

Men’s Fellowship:  Stan reported that the chili and pie event planned for October has been canceled since money for the 
annual food baskets has already been raised. He is working hard to plan events for this next year.

Justice Ministry:  Sue reported on the many events her group is involved in. (see her report in the newsletter). In October 
the team will sponsor an informational forum for the two candidates competing for the County Commissioner job for our 
district. On October 8, there will be a forum at WHA school on the opioid epidemic in Cass County. 

Fundraising:  Suggestions were made today for possible fundraising activities for the church.  Steve will bring his team 
together for a meeting that will include Pastor Sheila who offered to be part of a discussion.

Tech Team:  Mike Schmitt reported that the grand piano sounds better with the new microphone. New LED lights have 
been ordered for the cross. People are needed to help with slides during the Sunday services.

Outreach:  The most recent fundraiser meal served dinner to 90 people.  After covering costs, $600 was given to the 
Hackensack Lending Library Restoration project.  Discussion was held regarding the need to get more publicity for this 
outreach work. Also discussed the need to coordinate volunteers for these meals in a more efficient manner.x

SEPTEMBER 19, 2024 DRAFT (Not yet approved by council)

COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES



Moderator’s Moment: Marilyn shared her concerns about the divisiveness we are experiencing in our country right now 
and shared a handout entitled, “50 questions you can ask friends and relatives in political arguments,” by Kenneth Cloke. 
The questions can help make political conversations more productive if we find ourselves talking with friends and relatives 
we may disagree with.

Old business:  Carpet cleaning will start soon in the Friendship Hall now that the Camino is over.

Gunder reported that the new pastor-parish team will be meeting very soon.

New Business:  Pastor Sheila spoke about World Communion Sunday which is celebrated on October 6. This is an 
important day because it helps us understand that we are connected to all Christians around the world. Pastor Sheila will be 
worshiping with us on that day.

Meeting adjourned.  Next meeting is October 17. Clerk, Karen Holle
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It has come to our attention that many of our members and friends 
are not aware that UCC attempts to first of all REFUSE and 
REDUCE our use of plastic. When we do use plastic, we do our 
best to properly dispose of it through recycling. We are aware that 
our area's recycling program is not operating at maximum function, 
but we attempt to do our best.

You can help us by placing your plastic, glass, and paper in the 
designated bins/boxes in the church, rather than the standard 
garbage containers! Thank you so much.

JUSTICE MINISTRY TEAM
Hackensack’s 3rd Annual Neighbor Helping Neighbor Community Clean-Up is Friday, May 17th and Saturday, May 
18th from

* Other income includes online sales, Community Meal, fundraisers, building use, donations, and all other 
income sources except interest and dividends generated from restricted funds and specified donations or 
grants not going into operating funds.

Summary
August income was again low, but our expenses were also lower than normal. At this point, our income 
balance for the year and our ability to meet our operating budget remains questionable. We are looking 
more closely at our expenses, especially regarding facilities, which are greater than expected and 
budgeted. Also, giving during the summer months has been less than expected. Good giving and 
completion of pledges is critical to have a balanced 2024 budget.
The 2025 Stewardship campaign continues. We had Stewardship Moments the last two Sundays of 
September and will possibly have one the second Sunday of October. Please prayerfully consider what 
Union Church means to you and our community and make your pledge if you haven’t yet done so. At this 
time, we are below last year in both number of pledges received and the amount pledged. 
We expect that the 2025 budget will be challenging. We request pledges in August and September when 
more people are present, and at our October Council meeting the Board of Financial Stewardship will 
begin working on the 2025 budget as we have a more accurate idea of our proposed income and 
expenses for 2025.

BOARD OF FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP
Operating Income and Expenses

Giving Income - August  $   7,554.00 Year to Date 2024 Giving      $  92,439.00
Other Income* - August  $   1,110.00 YTD Other Income*      $  11,606.36
        Total Income  $   8,664.00      YTD Total Income       $ 104,045.36

Expenses - August $ 11,953.43 Year to Date Expenses      $ 122,829.12

Balance -    August -$   3,289.43  Balance - Year to Date      $ -18,783.76
   

FY 2024 Prepaid Pledges          $    8,100.00
Previous FY Carryover          $   25,111.57

Final Balance           $ 14,427.81



Richard has been asked by a few people about this sign on a pew in the sanctuary of the church, and he wants 

me to this month’s article in the newsletter.  

“No, it’s not because I’m special that I have pew reserved for me.  When Richard, Gunder and I became 

members of the congregation, it was discussed with Torri about me shedding continuously and we wanted to 

make it as easy as possible for the cleaning staff, so it was decided that this would be the best solution for all 

involved.

I’m sure that if Patriot Assistance Dogs (P.A.D.) staff would see this picture, Richard would probably be 

reminded that when a Service Dog is working in a public place that they aren’t allowed on the furniture, but 

it was decided by the powers that be, as a member of Union Congregational Church it was my right to sit in 

my pew.
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FROM THE DESK OF KNIGHT THE SERVICE DOG

Did You Know the Prayer List is on the Website?

If you want to stay up-to-date with the Union Prayer List, here are the 
steps for finding it on our church website.

1. Visit our website at https://www.unioncchackensack.com/
2. Move your cursor over “Contact Us” on the navigation bar found at the top of our 

website.
3. On the drop-down menu that appears, click on “Prayer List.”
4. Type the password “UnionPrayers2020” in the box and click enter.
5. Click on the blue button that says “Prayer List.”

If you have any difficulty accessing the list, call the church or email 
socialmedia.ucchackmn@gmail.com for assistance.

Celebrating the Past: Early Years
Myra Damm, Historian

As more members were joining the church, there was a need for a building to house the new 
congregation. Up to this point meetings were held at the Otterson Hotel and various other 
places.
On June 16,1914, plans were finalized to build a church on Lot 9 Block 3 in Hackensack. The 
building was to be 24 X 40 with an 8-foot entry. A committee of three was set up to work out 
the plan. Henry Bahrt, Pete Linnenberg, and Frank Wagner served on the committee. 
On September 2, 2014, the committee hired Guy Beardsley to oversee the work. The 
foundation was finished in 1915, and in April of 1917 the building was started. When the walls 
were erected, it was estimated that to finish $1650.00 was needed. The congregation raised 
$900.00.  
A letter was sent to the Congregational Society of New York City requesting $750.00. The 
grant was allowed, and the building was completed on September 2, 1917.

Hi! My name is Koda and I am the church dog! I want to tell you about the 

adventure I am going on! My human says that we have something called a 

sabbatical for the next 3 months! Wow! A whole 3 months!

Now, I have no idea what a sabbatical is, but my human said it is a time to rest, play, 

and nap! I knew right then, I was created for sabbaticals! She also told me that it is a 

time to re-energize and focus on God outside of her church duties. 

After hearing that, I went and laid out on the deck for a while to ponder that idea. I 

think it will be really hard for my human to detach from her work. The church is so 

interwoven into her life. It will be hard for me too. 

While I was laying on the deck, I decided to ask Bandit (the cat) to help me come 

up with some rules to help my human make the most of her sabbatical. So here is what we came up with:

1. While on sabbatical, please do not contact our human. If she would 

like to connect with you, she will be the one to connect. 

2. Please do not call or text to check on her. She will be okay. She is with 

us. We will protect her. 

3. You may see our human at the grocery store (getting us treats) or 

taking me (Koda) for a walk. Please stop to say hi or wave, but please 

do not talk about church or anything that is related to her pastoral 

duties. 

Bandit and I appreciate your cooperation. We will make sure she eats, goes for walks and rests. We love you 

all and I am looking forward to our adventure! That is how I see it through my eyes!

Have a barky day!

Koda (The Church Dog)

THROUGH KODA’S EYES
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DISCUSSION GROUP — Sundays in July after Church
Through the month of July, Pastor Torri will be focusing on a sermon series that will take us through the 
history and polity of the United Church of Christ and how we function as the body of Christ. We will be 
exploring how our faith

MODERATOR’S MOMENT
Where is God in these nail-biting days before November 5th?  It seems that we avoid conversations with 
family and friends about the upcoming election, even at coffee on Sunday mornings – or at other church 
gatherings – it seems we sit with those whom we believe may share our political views. We don’t 
discuss the “breaking news” that invades our TV shows and print media daily. Are we worried about 
creating conflict?  Yet we know and love each other with great respect and care. A colleague in 
mediation has written a list of questions to open conversations with each other during this politically 
charged time – conversations that may help us understand each other’s points of view without conflict or 
judgment. If you’re interested, please ask for a copy, and see if they help with the difficult conversations 
ahead.
Let’s get out those old bumper stickers – “What would Jesus do?” when confronting political rhetoric?   
Let’s continue to love each other as God’s children in these difficult days and weeks ahead and pass the 
peace widely. As we asked in our community prayer this past Sunday: 
“Let’s foster a spirit of curiosity, hospitality, and reconciliation to make things right with our neighbors, 
foes and friends. Lead us on the path of belonging.”  
Peace be with us all,
Marilyn McKnight, Moderator

The fall flowers are beginning to show their lovely blooms to us. What a 
wonderful fall this has been so far! The leaves are just beginning to turn as 
I write this message to you, the temperatures have been warm and inviting, 
and the sky has been soooo blue! Thank you, God, for this beautiful world 
You have given us. Help us care for it as good stewards so future 
generations will also be able to give thanks.

Torri’s sabbatical is well underway, and I think the worship services have 
been meaningful and uplifting.  Many thanks to those who have given the 
message so far!  Sheila Hunter, our interim pastor, has done a great job, 
and if you have any cares or concerns and need someone to talk to, please 
feel free to give her a call.  Sheila has office hours but is available for us 
whenever the need arises.  (218) 464-7072

I want to alert you to the fact that on November 3 we will celebrate 
All Saints Day. This is a very meaningful service of remembrance where we will read the names and toll 
the bell for all the souls who have left us in the past year.  If there is anyone you would like to be 
remembered at that time, please contact Linda at the church office. 

Another item to bring to your attention is the fact that Torri’s anniversary of ordination is coming up this 
month. She was ordained at the end of October shortly before beginning work at Union on November 1. 
To me, the date she became our pastor is the day of great significance; however, for Torri, it is the date of 
her ordination. Be that as it may, let's shower her with cards in celebration. She may not be present in our 
sanctuary right now, but she is certainly present in our hearts! (PO Box 35, Hackensack)

Peace be with you in all you do,

Heidi Hoppe, Sheryl Kaubisch, Caryl Allan, Gracee Rudkin, Mary Parrish

NEWS FROM THE WORSHIP MINISTRY TEAM



The September meeting has not occurred as of this writing, but the October meeting will be on 
Wednesday, October 23rd, at 9:30 am.  We will meet for breakfast at Viddles and Joe in Hackensack.
Please try to make this meeting as fellowship with everyone is always fun.
One of the church’s needs is cleanup help at the monthly Wednesday suppers.  I hope some of you can 
pitch in.
Yours, Stan Kumpula
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The Congregational Life Team is looking for a few more people to be on their team. This team focuses on 
5 areas of the church:

1.Called to Care - this small team does calls, visits and writes cards to members and friends of the 
church.

2.Internal Workings - these people help update the directory and keep contact information current.
3.Communication - this is a person/persons who make sure all of our events are publicized not only 

in our church, but to our entire community.
4.Fellowship/Relationship Building - This team oversees Wednesday night meals, game nights, 

movie nights, and other activities we do on Wednesday evenings. 
5.New Members - This group of individuals help the pastor engage with people who would like to 

become members. 
If this sounds like a place you would like to be involved in, please contact Pastor Torri at 
pastor.ucchackmn@gmail.com for more information. We need you!

CONGREGATIONAL LIFE

MEN’S FELLOWSHIP

Greetings and happy October!  What beautiful weather we’ve been having.  Great for more 
gardening and doing outside chores.  Fellowship is still charging ahead with fun, 
entertaining, and inspirational meetings. We had fun making cards, decorating bags and just 
plain fellowship.  Thank you, Cindy, for opening your home and offering a huge number of 
supplies to work with.  It was so neat that the Book and Thimble Club is now going to do it 
too.

On the second Thursday, October 10th we will meet at Union at 1:00 to taste and pair wine. 
The men are invited also. It will be a great afternoon; we hope to see you all there!

Women’s Fellowship has made prayer bears for many, many years. Many newer members and 
friends aren’t familiar with them. They are to be given to anyone who is ill, facing a difficult 
problem, or in any way needs our love and prayers. They are in the Friendship Hall. Do give 
one to anyone you feel is in need. They do come with a card.

WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP

An easy-to-make crowd pleaser!

Beef Enchiladas
INGREDIENTS
▢ 1 15 oz can red enchilada sauce
▢ 1 small white onion, diced
▢ 4 cloves garlic, minced
▢ 1 ½ lbs lean ground beef
▢ 1 tsp cumin
▢ 1 15 oz can pinto or black beans
▢ 1 15 oz can sweet corn
▢ 1 4 oz can diced green chiles
▢ optional: 1-3 chopped adobo peppers depending on spice tolerance
▢ 8 8” flour tortillas
▢ 3 cups Mexican-blend shredded cheese
▢ toppings: cilantro, cotija cheese, diced avocado, sliced black olives, sour cream, and/or salsa

These enchiladas are easy-yet-delicious and are a perfect Tex-Mex entrée for your next dinner. Not only 
that, but this is a great recipe to get creative with! With some small personal touches, you can customize 
these enchiladas into a signature dish that will leave your guests begging for another round of your 
famous enchiladas!

1. Sauté the beef. Heat oil in a large pan over medium-high heat. Add the onion and garlic and sauté for about 3 
minutes, until onion is translucent. Add the ground beef and cumin, sautéing for another 5 minutes or until completely 
browned, crumbling the beef as it cooks. Stir in beans, corn, green chiles, and optional adobo peppers until combined. 
Season with salt and pepper, to taste.

2. Preheat oven and prep baking dish. Heat oven to 350°F. Spread ½ cup of the enchilada sauce along the bottom of a 
9 x 13 casserole dish.

3. Assemble the enchiladas. Set up an assembly line on a clean counter or large cutting board of: tortillas, enchilada 
sauce, beef/bean filling, and cheese. Lay one tortilla flat and spread two tablespoons of sauce over the surface with a 
spoon. Add 1 or 2 heaping spoonfuls of beef/bean filling in a line down the middle of the tortilla. Sprinkle ⅓ cup of 
cheese over the filling, then roll into a wrap to finish (no need to tuck the ends in like a burrito.) Place widthwise into 
the casserole dish. Continue until all 8 tortillas are filled and placed in the dish. (You may have to push the enchiladas 
together to make them fit depending on how tightly you wrapped them - this is A-OK!) Finally, spread the remaining 
enchilada sauce and cheese over top.

4. Bake. Bake uncovered for 20 minutes, or until the cheese is slightly brown and bubbling.
5. Serve. Plate the enchiladas hot and garnish with your favorite toppings! A large dab of sour cream and salsa to the 

side is a great way to make this dish look restaurant-style.

IDEAS
★ Spice things up! Ground chipotle, cayenne, and jalapeños in the filling are all great ways to add heat to this 

dish.
★ Make it vegan! Replace the beef with a plant-based alternative, or extra veggies like zucchini, broccoli, or 

roasted cauliflower. Then, just remove the cheese or swap for a vegan-cheese.
★ Change the flavor! Corn tortillas are classic, just double the number of tortillas. Green enchilada sauce or 

chicken are both delightful subs. For a daring signature finish, cover the enchiladas with queso sauce, fresh 
pressed garlic, or even baker’s chocolate shavings! (Maybe not all three at once… But I won’t judge. *wink*)

RECIPE FROM AN EDITOR
by Sabbastian Wilson-Webb

JUSTICE MINISTRY TEAM
Greetings from the Justice Ministry Team.
There are two events in October that align with our mission of pursuing justice and healing for all of us.  
A free public community forum “The Opioid Epidemic- What everyone needs to know” will be held on 
October 8th, 2024, Tuesday from 6:00 pm -8:00 pm at the Walker-Hackensack-Akeley School 
Auditorium located at 301 4th St, Walker MN.  (Enter in the Northeast Door #4)
The public is invited to join the panel discussion about the awareness of opioids and other drugs in our 
communities from Law Enforcement, a Medical Professional, those with Shared lived experience, and 
Public Health.  Topics will include drug prevention, treatment and recovery, harm reduction, and how the 
public can help our communities.  The lifesaving Naloxone (Narcan) will be available with training 
provided at no cost to those in attendance. Intended audience is for adults and older youth, no 
registration or RSVP is necessary.
Indigenous Peoples Celebration is October 14th, Monday, from 4:00-6:00 p.m. at the Crow Wing 
County Courthouse, Laurel Street in Brainerd.  This is an invitation to connect with why history and story 
matters.  There will be tours, personal stories, drumming, land acknowledgement, and more.
The Justice Ministry Team is also planning a fall/winter book study and occasional film/movie nights.  We 
meet via Zoom the first Thursday of each month at 7:30 p.m.  All are welcome!



Thank you, UCC Hackensack for welcoming Hackensack Camino pilgrims and retreat leaders 
to live, eat and sleep in the church for five days in September. It was a blessed event with 
many pilgrims stating it was an opportunity of a lifetime. Love grew easily among the group, 
many insights were gained, pilgrims walked alone and together and said they felt very cared 
for - from the delicious food provided, hilarious games played, and having their needs met. If 
you want to catch the Spirit of Camino Hackensack I invite you to watch the worship service on 
Sunday, September 15, where several pilgrims shared what was on their hearts. The leadership 
team has decided to do Camino Hackensack #2 September 17-21, 2025.

Lectio Divina continues on Wednesdays at 4 pm. If you are interested in going deeper in your 
spiritual life, this may be for you. Please reach out to Linnea Dietrich if interested, and she will 
give you more details.

Women’s Bible Study will be starting again in October. Watch the bulletin for date and time.

Sunday, June 23, 10:45am
Friendship Hall, Union Congregational Church

The Justice Ministry Team is sponsoring a forum with Arnold 
Dahl-Wooley.

As a Two Spirit public speaker, Arnold is passionate about sharing 
the rich history and culture of LGBTQ+ in Native American culture. 
Through his presentations, Arnold aims to educate and inspire 
others to embrace diversity and inclusivity in our modern society.  

Join us for food and a forum that will educate and remind us of 
our commitment to be welcoming and affirming to our 
community neighbors.
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ADULT LEARNING

BRUNCH AND FORUM with Arnold Dahl-Wooley

JUSTICE MINISTRY TEAM
There is a work of art at the Minneapolis Sculpture Garden, entitled La Soledad (The 
Loneliness).  La Soledad is a bronze sculpture that is a single empty chair, elevated on stilt-like 
oars. The worn paddles suggest the migration or passage of people, serving as an unsteady 
support against the challenges and solitude of our human journeys.
I am drawn to the sculpture because there are times that I want to climb up in the empty
chair and lament.  I need t



Wednesday, October 16th, 5:00 - 6:00 pm Friendship Hall
Monthly Fundraising Meals continue into the fall season! Each 3rd 
Wednesday come enjoy a yummy fresh-made meal in support of a 

local nonprofit. Free-will donations help support a different local area 
nonprofit each month.
Free-will donation.

Menu: Sloppy Joes, salad, dessert 
to benefit the Hackensack Food Shelf
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Game Night
June 14th at 5:30 pm

Friendship Hall

Bring a snack to share.

Movie Night
June 28th at 5:30 pm

Friendship Hall

Showing: “A Man Called Otto”

Fit2Move Exercise Group
Every Wednesday at 10:00 am

In the Friendship Hall

Any questions, please call the office at 218-675-6300
or email the church at media.ucchackmn@gmail.com.

Women’s Bible Study
2nd & 4th Wednesdays from 

5:30 to 7:00 pm

Any questions, please call the office at 218-675-6300
or email the church at media.ucchackmn@gmail.com.

Lectio Divina
Every Wednesday at 4:00 pm

In the Church Library

Meaning “divine reading,” Lectio Divina is a meditation and 
prayer practice intended to promote communion with God 

and to increase the knowledge of God’s word.

Women’s Fellowship
Thursday, October 10th, 1:00 pm

Tasting and pairing wine.

Any questions, please call the office at 218-675-6300
or email the church at media.ucchackmn@gmail.com.

Northwoods Acoustic Jam
Wednesday, October 16th at 5:30 pm

In the Friendship Hall

Any questions, please call the office at 218-675-6300
or email the church at media.ucchackmn@gmail.com.

Coffee Hour
Did you know we have coffee hour 
after each and every service? Come 
and meet some new and old friends 

on Sunday mornings. Our treat.

OCTOBER FUNDRAISING MEAL
The Semi-Annual meeting will be held July 28th after the service.

Stan would like Men’s Fellowship to meet on Tuesday, August 13 at 9:30 this month to 
discuss plans moving forward. He will personally contact the men about this via email.
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